
September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   14TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

         SOUTH 11TH STREET FROM WEST DAKOTA STREET TO 

         WEST MANITOBA STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking is 

allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING 7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM 

         EXCEPT SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON EAST FLORIDA STREET 

         FROM SOUTH 1ST STREET TO A POINT 200 FEET EAST 

         
Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of O’Lydia’s Bar and Grill, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Mark A. Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00AM TO 5:00 PM EXCEPT 

         SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 77TH STREET FROM WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 500 FEET SOUTH 

 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING 7:00AM TO 5:00 PM EXCEPT 

         SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON SOUTH 77TH STREET FROM 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO A POINT 750 FEET SOUTH 

 

         
Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking 

restrictions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING 7:00AM TO 7:00 PM EXCEPT 

         SUNDAY ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST PARNELL AVENUE 

         FROM SOUTH 27TH STREET TO A POINT 500 FEET EAST 

         
Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request we previously covered the above-captioned parking restrictions on 

West Parnell Avenue east of South 27th Street on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a 

substantial time period and we have not received any complaints.  Therefore, we recommend a 

permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE EAST SIDE 

         OF NORTH 67TH STREET FROM WEST KEEFE AVENUE PARKWAY 

         TO A POINT 200 FEET SOUTH 

               
Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to remove the above-captioned parking 

restrictions to create additional on-street parking on North 67th Street. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could be 

restored on this section of roadway and not affect the flow of traffic on North 67th Street.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage.  

 

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs  

Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE WEST SIDE 

         OF NORTH 4TH STREET FROM WEST HADLEY STREET 

         TO A POINT 250 FEET NORTH 

               
Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

This is in response to a request our office received from the Martin Luther King Economic 

Development Corporation on behalf of Welford Sanders Lofts at 2801 North 4th Street to remove the 

above-captioned parking restrictions to create additional on-street parking on North 4th Street. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could be 

restored on this section of roadway and not affect the flow of traffic on North 4th Street.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage.  

 

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         NORTH JACKSON STREET FROM A POINT 177 FEET 

         NORTH OF EAST STATE STREET TO A POINT 

         40 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

        

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of Yankee Hill Apartments the above-captioned parking 

restriction will be installed to improve accessibility for trucks maneuvering to the Metro Market 

loading dock.  Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Yankee Hill Apartments we 

recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



September 6, 2018 

 

5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   5TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

         NORTH 118TH STREET FROM WEST SILVER SPRING DRIVE 

         TO WEST SILVER SPRING ROAD 

        

Dear 5th Aldermanic District: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business the above-captioned parking restriction 

will be installed to improve the flow of traffic on the roadway due to the narrowness of the roadway 

and the amount of large vehicles parking on the roadway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council



September 6, 2018 

  

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   8TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180710 

         EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

         SOUTH 26TH STREET FROM WEST MINERAL STREET TO 

         WEST SCOTT STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking is 

allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 


